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MEMORANDUM 
  
Date:   
  

May 8, 2024 

To:    
  

Mayor Satya Rhodes-Conway 
Board of Public Works 
Common Council 
Water Utility Board  
 

From:   
  

Pete Holmgren, PE – Chief Engineer 
Krishna Kumar – General Manager 
 

Subject:  Approving the subcontractor list for the Unit Well 15 PFAS 
Treatment Facility project 

  
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Staff recommends approving the subcontractor list for the Unit Well 15 PFAS Treatment Facility 
project from Daniels Construction Co., Inc. (“Daniels”) as provided. 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
Following award of the contract for the Unit Well 15 PFAS Treatment Facility project, Daniels 
provided the attached subcontractor list which amounts to 55.79% of the total contract value.  
The City of Madison Standard Specifications for Public Works Construction states that a 
contractor shall not sublet over 40% of the total contract amount without consent from the 
Board of Public Works.  
 
It is not uncommon for facilities project – particularly of a “specialty” nature – to exceed a 40% 
subcontracting amount. 
 
FISCAL IMPACTS: 
 
No additional appropriation is required. 
  



 

Page 2 of 2 
 

LEGISLATIVE PATH: 
 
5/8/24 – Board of Public Works (Introduction) 
5/21/24 – Common Council (Final Action) 
5/28/24 – Water Utility Board (Informational) 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 

 

1. Memo (This Document) 
2. Well 15 Project Subcontractor List 


